Item 3 Appendix Dvi

Elaine Manzi

From:

Simon Banks

Sent:

02 March 2018 13:36

To:

'kathryn.magson@hertsvalleysccq.nhs.uk'

Cc:

John Wood; Jenny Coles

Subject:

Regulation 23 Consultation - Health Scrutiny Committee meeting

Attachments:

180319 Public Notice.doc

Tracking:

Recipient

Pand

'kathryn.magson@hertsvalleysccg.nhs.uk'

John Wood

Read: 02/03/2018 13:36

Jenny Coles

Dear Ms Magson

I write further to my emailed letter dated 27 February 2018. I can confirm that a special meeting of the Health Scrutiny Committee will be held on Wednesday 21 March 2018 in the Council Chamber at County Hall at 10 am (I have attached a copy of the notice of public meetings for your ease of reference). The scope of the scrutiny will be sent out in the usual way by the County Council's Scrutiny Officers.

Whilst writing you should be aware that the date on which you have indicated that you will be taking a final decision on the Proposal to withdraw funding from Nascot Lawn (3 May 2018) is the same day as local elections for a number of wards and Councils in Hertfordshire's Districts

You should be aware that Members of this Authority have raised concerns about the timetable you have adopted and that the majority of the time allowed for consultation will be during the pre-election or "purdah" period. I thought it prudent to bring to your attention the very considerable concerns that have been expressed by local politicians about the timeframe within which you have chosen to consult and the date you propose to make a decision.

Your sincerely

Simon Banks **Assistant Chief Legal Officer Legal Services** Resources

My Ref: SB/009640/01919083

Hertfordshire County Council, County Hall, Pegs Lane, Hertford SG13 8DN

t: 01992 555638 Comnet/Internal: 25638

Please note that we no longer subscribe to DX delivery services

Hertfordshire - County of Opportunity

^{****}Disclaimer***